

RECEIVED

STATE OF CONNECTICUT JUDICIAL BRANCH

2019 FEB 24 AM 8: 03

CONNECTICUT BAR EXAMINING COMMITTEE

JESSICA F. KALLIPOLITES, ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR BRANC

100 Washington Street Hartford, CT 06106-4411 (860) 706-5138 www.jud.ct.gov/CBEC/ Barexam@jud.ct.gov

February 21, 2020

Attorney Joseph J. Del Ciampo Secretary to the Rules Committee 100 Washington Street Hartford, CT 06106

Dear Attorney Del Ciampo:

At the Rules Committee meeting on January 13, 2020, the Connecticut Bar Association submitted a proposal to amend Rule 5.5 of the Rules of Professional Conduct. The Rules Committee referred the proposal to the Office of Chief Disciplinary Counsel, The Statewide Bar Counsel's office, and to the Bar Examining Committee for review.

At its meeting on January 24, 2020, the Bar Examining Committee discussed the proposal and has no objection to the proposed addition to Rule 5.5 as stated in the letter from the Connecticut Bar Association to Justice McDonald dated January 9, 2020.

Sincerely.

Jessica F. Kallipolites Administrative Director

cc:

Hon. Anne C. Dranginis (Ret.), CBEC Chair – by email only Kathleen B. Harrington, Deputy Director, Attorney Services – by email only Lisa Valko, Program Manager, CBEC – by email only